

NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, JUNE 14, 2022 AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

MAY 10, 2022 VIA ZOOM
Vice-Chair Lisa Rehm called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were: Tammy Laverty, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa.  Excused: Linda and Stephen Quinn, Harry Menta.  Absent: Gloria Rivera.  
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Matt Graves and seconded by Guillermo Lopez-Acosta to approve the April 12, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#48747 – $250.00 – Hudson River Fisherman’s Association – Fishing Derby on 5/21/22

Correspondence:
· Email dated 4/21/22 from Fred Meyers, BCUA  Re:  Earth Day – they unfortunately cannot attend this year.
· Memo from Tara O’Grady  Re:  Newsletter deadline is May 17
Old Business:  
Nature Preserve:  Steve Quinn will give an update at the next meeting.
Green Business: Under construction – Veronica Leone of the GT completed work on the form and it is uploaded.  Leslie Olson has two new applications:  Betsy’s Bagels and Brownie Cafe to submit for approval by the team.
Earth Day 2022: Earth Day will be held on May 21, 2022, from 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  The EC needs to make sure there are enough members to help throughout the day.  Set up @ 9:00 am – Nicole Terrarosa, Lisa Rehm, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Matt Graves and most likely, Steve and Linda Quinn will be available.  Tammy Laverty said she is working earlier in the day but would be available for clean-up.
It was suggested that blank name tags be available for the members.  There will be bagels for the set-up crews and the EC will provide lunch through the boy scouts for the workers.  It was discussed and decided that maybe give a slip to the workers to turn in for a free hotdog and the EC will cover the expense.  Steve Quinn asked the DPW if it was possible to replace the life-saving safety line that was originally hanging on the post end of the dock when it was newly installed.  Steve will be closing the dock to any and all participants of the fishing derby as he thinks it is unsafe to have kids fishing off the dock, especially while the Riverkeeper boat is loading and off-loading.  

Any member needing any handouts copied for Earth Day, should send them to Barbara for copying.
New Plastics Law:  Nicole delivered the informational flyer and sign to 34 stores in town that use straws and bags.  Stores can only give out straws if asked for and Styrofoam can no longer be sold or used by stores in NJ.  If there are any stores willing to donate plastic bags, there are volunteer groups looking for them.  Lisa mentioned a few volunteer groups that used the plastic bags for food deliveries, etc.
.  
Bee Project with Library: Gianna and the library will have tables at Earth Day.  The link for Gianna’s project is: https://justoneplant.weebly.com/social-media 

The schedule for the programs at the library is:

Just One Plant Children's Program - May 16, 2022 @ 3:30 ---> 4:00
https://bccls.libcal.com/event/8925881 

Just One Plant Teen Program - May 19, 2022 @ 3:30 ---> 4:30
​https://bccls.libcal.com/event/8925966 

Just One Plant Adult Seminar - May 16, 2022 @ 7:00 ---> 8:00
https://bccls.libcal.com/event/8926006 

To see/register for the programs advertised, click this link:
​https://bccls.libcal.com/calendar/ridgefieldpark?cid=10325&t=m&d=0000-00-00&cal=10325&inc=0 
New Business:

Facebook: The EC needs to start a new Facebook page.  The EC needs a volunteer to take over the FB page for the commission.  It was suggested that a small article be put in the newsletter to see if anyone is interested in taking this over for the EC as no member had the time or skills to take on this task.  Harry Menta will be asked if he can write a small article to be submitted by the 5/17 deadline.
RP Nature Association: Steve is looking for members who would like to participate in organizing this new group.  It will probably not meet until the trail is up and running.  The goal is to form a local nature organization setting up things such as nature walks and activities scheduled throughout the year.  It would be great if some members could get involved in the formation of the RP Nature Association.   
Newsletters:  Summer Newsletter will be distributed around 3rd week of June. The deadline to submit articles is May 17.  Tammy Laverty already submitted one article on Citizen Scientist. that can be used.  Harry Menta had suggested an article on scooping dog poop.  
Steve urges anyone who is interested to write an article on anything environmental related as it pertains to RP for the Village newsletter.  It would be great if members could have something ready for future newsletters.  
The next regular meeting will be June 14, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in person at the lower level of the Civic Center.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Guillermo Lopez-Acosta and seconded by Matt Graves adjourning the meeting at 7:45 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
